Greene Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting August 14, 2003

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next Regular Selectmen's Meeting August 25, 2003.

<u>Members present:</u> Ronald Grant – Chairman, Mark Christman, Maurice Levasseur, Timothy Doyle, Kevin Mower, Stephen Eldridge – Town Manager, Bruce Tufts, Fire Chief and Sally Ann Hebert – Recording Secretary.

Members absent: None.

Others present: Robert Coady

I. Call to Order 5:15 PM

Ron Grant called the meeting to order at 5:25 PM.

II. Change Order Fire Station Construction

The Board along with Bruce Tufts discussed the change order for the electrical from 200 amp to 400 amp service. It was unanimously agreed that they cannot hold the contractor liable and yes Plymouth Engineering did screw up. The Board is disappointed with the whole project performance they feel that Plymouth Engineering dropped the ball. Timothy Doyle motioned to pay what we have to get this project done. Maurice Levasseur 2nd the motion. Vote was unanimous. Motion passed.

The Board discussed that the change orders have been from Plymouth Engineering mistakes.

Steve is to get a plaque with all involved with the construction to place in the building before the dedication. The Fire Department is having a plaque made with all the original members of the Greene Volunteer Fire Department.

III. Adjournment

Timothy Doyle motioned to adjourn. Kevin Mower 2nd the motion. Vote was unanimous. Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned 5:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert

Recording Secretary

Approved and accepted

Ronald Grant, Chairman

Board of Selectmen